CITY OF NEW YORK



MANHATTAN COMMUNITY BOARD FOUR

330 West 42nd Street, 26th floor New York, NY 10036 tel: 212-736-4536 fax: 212-947-9512 www.ManhattanCB4.org

JEAN-DANIEL NOLAND Chair

ROBERT J. BENFATTO, JR., ESQ. District Manager

October 11, 2007

Department of Information Technology & Telecommunications (DoITT) Commissioner Paul J. Cosgrave 75 Park Place, 9th Floor New York, NY 10007

Re: Request for Information on Usage Public Pay Phones

Dear Commissioner Cosgrave,

Manhattan Community Board 4 is currently evaluating placement of street furniture in our district.

As we assess the benefits to residents and visitors of particular public pay telephones, it will be very useful to consider the frequency of use of each installation.

Therefore, we are requesting from your Department, site-specific data on each phone installation. Aggregated information is not sufficient, as it would restrict our ability to make reasonable comparisons between locations.

We are asking that we receive this information by November 1, 2007 so that we may proceed to the next stage of the street furniture placement on schedule.

Sincerely,

Jean-Daniel Noland

Chair

Manhattan Community

Board No. 4

Jay Marcus

Co-Chair

Transportation Planning

Committee

Christine Berthet

Co-Chair

Transportation Planning

Committee

c.c.

Community Assistance Unit Lolita Jackson 100 Gold Street – 2nd Floor New York, NY 10038